December 6, 2016 Minutes of City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 2

President Slaughter called the council meeting to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. The following were found to be in attendance:

Mayor Sam Keller
President of Council Deborah M. Slaughter
Law Director Mark Waters
Safety Services Director
Council Ward 1 Jim Martin
Council Ward 2 Deborah M. Slaughter
Mark Waters
Tom Braun
Jim Martin

Council Ward 2 Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3 Jim Sunderhaus
Council At Large Kitty Zech
Council At Large Patrick Tiettmeyer

Mrs. Richter's absence was excused with a motion by Mr. Dinkelacker, a second by Mr. Tiettmeyer and a 5-0 voice vote.

Minutes from the November 15 meeting were approved with a motion by Mr. Martin, a second by Mrs. Zech and a 5-0 voice vote.

Cincinnati Councilwoman Amy Murray was on hand to administer the oath of office to Alana Tucker, who will be representing Ward 4. Following that, attendance was taken again and the following were found to be in attendance:

Mayor Sam Keller

President of Council Deborah M.Slaughter Law Director Mark Waters

Law Director Mark Waters
Safety Services Director Tom Braun
Council Ward 1 Jim Martin

Council Ward 2 Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3 Jim Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4 Alana Tucker
Council At Large Kitty Zech
Council At Large Patrick Tiettmeyer

Ordinance 16-19 To Amend The 2016 Annual Appropriations, And To Declare An Emergency. Introduced by Mr. Dinkelacker, second by Mr. Sunderhaus. Motion to suspend the rules made by Mr. Sunderhaus, second by Mr Martin. Motion to adopt made by Mrs. Zech, second by Mr. Martin. Adopted with 6-0 roll call vote.

Mayor's Report: Mayor Keller welcomed Alana Tucker and wished her well. Offered kudos to SSD Braun for pursuing the funding for Westwood Northern, Washington Ave, and School Section Rd.

Safety Services Director: We have a new contract with Constellation for street lighting. Energy Alliance will be at the next council meeting. A resolution will be required for a new plan of operation. Mr. Braun thanked everyone for their words of condolence and support following the passing of his brother.

Law Director: Mr. Waters had no report.

Mrs. Zech made a motion to receive and file the Mayor's Court receipts from November, 2016. Motion was seconded by Mr. Tiettmeyer and carried with a 6-0 voice vote.

Page 2 of 2

Mrs. Tucker called for a meeting of the Municipal Properties committee to discuss facility rentals. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, Dec. 13 at 7:00PM, followed by a discussion of the realtor's brunch, led by Mrs. Zech.

Seeing no further business, Mrs. Tucker motioned for adjournment. Mr. Tiettmeyer seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:55.

Jenny M. Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Deborah M. Slaughter, President of Council